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Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 15th Jul – Fri 20th Sep 

 

Thursday 18th July 
10.30am and 6pm 

Confirmation: Compulsory 
Parent Information Sessions 

at St Alipius Church 
 

Friday 19th July 
2pm Start of Term 3 and 

NAIDOC Week celebrations 
Mass in our Gym 

 

Friday 26th July 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2CK 

 

100 days of school for 
Foundation 

 

Thursday 1st August 
Last day for Book Club 

Issue 5 orders 
 

Friday 2nd August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1EM 
 

Friday 16th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

FTW 
 

Friday 23rd August 
Book Week Parade 

2.40pm Assembly led by FGJ 
 

Friday 30th August 
Fathers/Special Friends Day 

Liturgy 
 

Friday 6th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

4BO 
 

Friday 13th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

3DW 
 

Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 7th Oct – Fri 20th Dec 

 

Friday 11th October 
Start of Term/Mercy Day 

Mass 
 

Friday 18th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2JS 

 

 
 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 
 
 

Dear families, 
 

Welcome to our third term and our second semester. I hope that you were able to enjoy a 
restful break over the past two weeks while we put the school books away and enjoyed 
some of what beautiful Ballarat has to offer in the winter months. I headed off to Canberra 
over the break and I can confirm that there are colder places than Ballarat in the midst of 
winter! 
 

As always, we have a busy term ahead with lots of learning 
planned. The staff have all rested up and are ready to go and by 
the looks of the faces of the children this morning, I would say 
that they are too. Let’s have a great term everyone as we 
continue to grow and learn together at our great school. 
 
God bless, 
 

 
 
Mark Hogbin 

 
 

A Prayer for A New Term 
Lord,  
As we prepare for the coming of a new term make 
us ready, attentive and available to hear you. Thank 
You for the gift of being able to rise each day with 
the assurance that You walk with us. Thank You for 
the gifts of creativity and uniqueness, and the 
energy to put them to good use.  Amen. 

 
Baby News 
Congratulations to Mr and Mrs Keogh (2CK) who are expecting their first child in December. 
Congratulations to Mr and Mrs McMorrow (5MM) who have announced that they are 
expecting their first child at the end of the year. 
 
Pick up & drop off around School 
Please note that our school is open from 8.15am each morning and classes cease for the day 
at 3.15pm. We understand that traffic can be extremely busy at these times so we ask all 
drivers to be mindful of pedestrians. The children are great at obeying the traffic safety rules 
and we want to support them in their learning and keep everyone safe always.  
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Friday 25th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1MV 
 

Friday 1st November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

5JW 
 

Monday 4th November 
Student Free Day 

 

Tuesday 5th November 
Melbourne Cup Holiday 

 

Friday 8th November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 6ZA 

 

Friday 15th November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2RR 

 

Wed 20th & Thurs 21st Nov 
Year 5 Camp 

Safe Travel Around School 
It is vitally important that all adults observe the safety rules when 
approaching our school at drop off and pick up times. Parents are 
reminded of the need to be patient and to move with the flow of the 
traffic along Fortune Street by proceeding up to and around the tree 
(marked with a white cross) which is on the left-hand side of the road 
at the Golf Course end of the school.  Drivers cannot legally cross the 
double lines which extend from the bus parking area at the front of the school to the end of 
the barrier fence that is located opposite the school. Doing so risks the safety of other 
children and drivers. At pick up and drop off times most traffic on Fortune Street is directly 
connected to our school community so it is very important that we look out for each other 
and model safe practices at all times. 
 
School Closure Days 
Thank you to all members of our school community for supporting our school closure days 
at the start of this term. We were able to use the time wisely to ensure that all staff are up 
to date with their professional requirements and ready to go for the second half of the year. 
 

 

 
 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:Italian_traffic_signs_-_fermarsi_e_dare_precedenza_-_stop.svg
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
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Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday July 14, 2024        Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year B)   
 

Gospel: Mark 6:7-13 Jesus taught in all the neighboring villages. Then he called together his twelve apostles and sent 
them out two by two with power over evil spirits.  He told them, “You may take along a walking stick. But don't carry 
food or a traveling bag or any money.  It's all right to wear sandals, but don't take along a change of clothes.  When 
you are welcomed into a home, stay there until you leave that town.  If any place won't welcome you or listen to 
your message, leave and shake the dust from your feet as a warning to them.” The apostles left and started telling 
everyone to turn to God.  They forced out many demons and healed a lot of sick people by putting olive oil[d] on 
them.  (Gospel passage taken from Contemporary English Version) 
 

Gospel reflection:   
Jesus sent his disciples out to spread his word, but told them to take very little with them. The disciples had nothing 
– it must have been very difficult without food or money. They had to rely on the people they met along the way 
being kind and generous, inviting the disciples to stay with them and share their food. 
   

In the world today some people have to leave their homes very quickly, because of fighting nearby, or because of 
floods or other natural disasters. They do not get to take very much with them – just what they can carry.  
Khodesa had to leave her home in Myanmar and travel to the neighbouring country of Bangladesh, because of 
violence. She waited until her baby was a week old before she set out. Before then they hid with her three older 
children outside their village for safety. Khodesa said, “We walked for days through the jungle before reaching the 
border with Bangladesh, then we had to wait to cross. We started with four bags but had to abandon them on the 
way. We survived by begging for food from other refugees”  
How do you think Khodesa felt, having to flee her home with her family? And how do you think she felt when others 
shared their food with her? 
  

Our Challenge: How can you share and be welcoming to others this week?    (Adapted from CAFOD website) 

 
 

Sacrament of Confirmation Reminder  
For all baptised children in Year Three or older,  there is a compulsory parish meeting on Thursday July 
18th for the parents and caregivers of children making their Sacrament of Confirmation this year. 
There are two meetings for you to choose from, either 10:30am or 6pm at St Alipius Church. Children 
are not required to attend. If you have any queries or concerns please contact Natalie or Cathy at the 
Parish Office on 53326611. 

 

  

        
School Term Three Mass. 
A warm invitation is extended to all our families, friends and parish members who would like to join us in celebrating 
our start of Term 3 and our NAIDOC Week celebrations with Eucharist together. We welcome our Parish Priest 
Father Justin Driscoll who has kindly offered to celebrate this Mass with us. 

Time: 2 pm            Date: Friday July 19, 2024            Venue: St Francis Xavier School Gymnasium 
 
 
 

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader  

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Mark+6&version=CEV#fen-CEV-22380d
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Curriculum News 
 

Upcoming Event - Book Week 2024  
Book Week is held annually at St Francis Xavier to 
celebrate reading and engage children in literature 
and to bring stories to life through play and costume. 
It's a great time to encourage the joy of reading 
through dress ups. Please save the date and more 
information will follow soon.  Each year Book Week 
carries a new theme, in 2024 that theme is “READING 
IS MAGIC”. 

 
NAPLAN 2024 

NAPLAN reporting packages will be delivered to schools from Monday 15 July 2024 and will include a printed 
Individual Student Report for each student who participated in NAPLAN in 2024. Once they have arrived we will pass 

them on. 
 
 

Structured Literacy School Closure day Term 3 Tuesday 16th July 2024  
What an informative day we had at St Francis Xavier via Zoom with our other Level 1B schools led by Emma 

Rutherford - Education Officer DOBCEL: Structured Literacy Project Lead. Teachers worked on each of the  below 
sessions with enthusiasm and learning occurred for all. The children in turn will gain great benefit from the skills and 

knowledge their teachers gained from the day.  

Session 1. Reading for Enjoyment - The importance of rich literature selections 

Session 2. Effective Planning - Lesson Preparation 

Session 3. Pulling it all Together - The Second Hour of the Literacy Block- Applying literacy skills in the context of HASS 
(Humanities and social sciences (TWR - The Writing Revolution Strategies). 

 

Enjoy your week. 
 

 
 

Jane Clark, Deputy Principal / Learning Enhancement   
 
 

Parents’ & Friends’ News  
 

Hot lunches: Each Friday we require a minimum of 5 volunteers to help 
pack our hot lunches for an hour, 11am to 12noon. Please sign up here if 
you are free to help.  
 

 
Hot Lunches 
signup.com 
 

     

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

https://signup.com/go/djTVkpA
https://signup.com/go/djTVkpA
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Attachments   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

ASSEMBLY AWARDS    28th June 2024    Hosted by FMM     Theme: Respect 
Respect means considering the feelings and wishes of others, respecting myself and caring for all of 

creation. We show respect because Jesus shows us that everyone is important and because our world 
needs our care. 

 

FLH Sadie Porter and Fergus Toohey 4GH Bridie Millington and Mollie Arnts 

FGJ Sophie Quinlan and Murphy Daniel 4ML Grace Hocking and Noah Rice 

FTW Rex Owins and Bob Nunn 4BO Emily Crough and Paddy Dwyer 

FMM Georgie Dwyer and Jack Hingston  5CC 
Henri Gleeson, Zara Thorpe and Murphy 
Noonan 

1JS Piper Swayn and Rupert Veal 5MA Cooper Manning and Christopher Martin  

1EM Polly Meade and Tom Stanely 5JW Myles Youl and George Pearce 

1MV Billie Dodd and Zahli Kingston 6PB Flynn Boyd and Eden Howard 

2RR Tex Brown and Lachie Purtell 6ZA Mila Shillito and Campbell Delahunty 

2CK Scarlett Govan and Edward Giblett 6MM Emma Locke and Elliana Tocchet 

2JS Ted Answer and Ivy Dorning EE Will Allan and Birdie Toohey 

3JE Mitchell Cyples and Tara Lloyd PA Sutton Answer and Darcie Richardson 

3JV Leo Dodd and Molly Lewis VA 
Piper Swayn, Marli Wilson and Theo 
McAdam (1JS).    Ted Answer (2JS) 

3DW Hudson Ryan and Charlie Quarrell PE Pippa Bourke and Ted Nunn 

  Tch Macklin Smith and Joe Trigg (4GH) 

Principal’s Award:  Aila Glab for always demonstrating the value of respect in her class 
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Community News 
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